Mr. David Kaiser
Federal Consistency Coordinator
Coastal Programs Division
Office of Ocean and Coastal Resources Management
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration
1305 East-West Highway 11<sup>th</sup> Floor
Silver Spring, MD 20910

## Dear Mr. Kaiser:

I am writing in regard to the proposed changes from NOAA to the Coastal Zone Management Act (CZMA). I strongly object to these changes because they would severely limit States' abilities to review and judge projects or activities impacting their coastal waters or natural resources.

I have been a summer resident of Long Beach Island, NJ for forty-five years. Over the years I have seen the quality of the water in the ocean and also in Manahawkin and Little Egg Harbor Bays improve considerably. It is a pleasure to swim in a clean ocean and fish in a clean bay. Any action by the Federal government to limit or diminish New Jersey's ability to maintain the purity of the waters and marshlands would be devastating to the animal life in the area. The negative environmental impact would be thoroughly unwelcome by all the residents and visitors who use these waters and marshlands for their enjoyment.

Yours truly,

John H. Dillon II

421 Meadowbrook Avenue St. Davids, PA 19087-4831

cc: Clean Ocean Action P.O. Box 505 Highlands, NJ 07732

DEGEIVED

AUG 15 ZUUS

By OTY

By OTY